

Australian Government

Department of Infrastructure, Transport, Cities and Regional Development

File Reference: F17/2000-04

Ms Marlene Tucker Executive Director International Air Services Commission GPO Box 630 CANBERRA ACT 2601

Marken Dear Ms Tucker

Thank you for your letter of 24 September 2019 regarding Virgin Australia International Airlines' (VAIA) application for the allocation of capacity on the Japan route to operate services to and from Tokyo (Haneda) Airport.

Based on current information, the Department considers VAIA is reasonably capable of obtaining the relevant licences, permits and other approvals required to operate on and service the Australia-Tokyo (Haneda) route and using the capacity that VAIA has sought in its application.

Yours sincerely

Stephen Borthwick

Stephen Bothwick

Aviation Industry Policy

9 October 2019